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Governor orders restaurants, bars and gyms closed in counties with positive Covid-19 
cases 
 
Governor Doug Ducey on Thursday, March 19, ordered all restaurants, bars, theaters and gyms 
closed at end of business today in any county that has positive cases of Covid-19. Restaurants 
may still provide service by take-out, delivery and drive-through. The Town of Prescott Valley 
will adhere to the order.  
 
Yavapai County Community Health Services announced on Thursday its first tested positive 
Yavapai County case of Covid-19 in a Sedona resident. The patient has no symptoms, the Health 
Services Department release stated, has not been hospitalized and is isolating at home. YCCHS 
stated that the patient tested due to an exposure to a suspected COVID-19 case, and is 
investigating to identify the source of the virus and other individuals who were potentially 
exposed. People close to the individual will be contacted by the YCCHS.  

As of Friday morning, March 20, there are currently 63 cases of Covid-19 in Arizona, 34 in 
Maricopa, 10 in Pinal, 8 in Pima, 5 in Coconino, 3 in Navajo, 1 in Graham, and 1 in Yavapai. Three 
hundred and forty three tests have been completed statewide, with 211 ruled out, and 101 
pending.  In Yavapai County, 58 tests have been completed with 42 negative, and 15 pending. 

Please see the Governor’s Executive Order, additional information and links on the Prescott 
Valley website at www.pvaz.net.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


